July 2021

Bondurant Community Club Newsletter

BBQ

This year’s BBQ was the best in recent memory. We served 600 people
(including 77 kids ages 12 or under)!!!

We had a wonderful volunteer turn out, and we couldn’t have done it
without you. Thank you so much to all the hard working volunteers.

We were very fortunate to have a lot of donations as well, large and small,
for which we are also very grateful.

And a big thank you to Pat Burroughs and Gloria Thomas for organizing
this huge event!
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Highway Clean Up

Thanks to our volunteers we got about half of the highway clean up finished. If
you would like to help, please check the Post Office bulletin board to see which
areas still need cleaning. Bags can be found in the Post Office.

Fire
Sublette County and Bridger-Teton National Forest are currently under fire

restrictions - outdoor fires, incendiary devices and fireworks are prohibited.
Please go to sublettewyo.com for additional information.

POPS

The forest service has declined the application for a new building. POPS
will now have discussions as to how to proceed.

Library

Bondurant Library is having a summer reading program for the kids. Come
into the library to pick up a bookmarker, fill it out with the minutes you've
read, then return it for a raffle ticket for a chance to win a prize. Prizes will
be drawn at the End of Summer Party on Tuesday August 17 at 10am. All
kids are welcome to participate and/or attend the party.

Next Book Club is Tuesday August 10 at 10am. The book is “The Ride of
Her Life: The True Story of a Woman, Her Horse, and Their Last Chance
Journey Across America” by Elizabeth Letts

Bondurant North Star Feeders

Our 4H Club members have been working hard and now it’'s time for the
Sublette County Fair at the Big Piney Fairgrounds, Wednesday July 28 -
Saturday July 31. Come support our kids - we have 19 participants! Look
for the green hats - you can ask them about their animals/events and bid at
the livestock auction on Saturday.




St. Hubert’s Church

The grant request for funds to make improvements to the Church building
has been submitted.

Heritage Days

-Our next big community event is Heritage Day Sale on Saturday August
14 from 9am - 2pm.

-If you would like to donate items for the sale, we are accepting items in
good condition (please no electronics, large exercise equipment or
appliances) beginning Wednesday before the sale.

-Baked goods are needed for the bake sale and can be delivered on
Saturday morning - these items must be covered.

-Bags and boxes are needed too if you have any extras hanging around.
-And, just like the BBQ, this takes lots and lots of volunteers. Volunteers will
be needed Wednesday through Saturday to help sort and price items. Look
for a sign up sheet at the Post Office.

-Craft tables will be available that day for $20; crafters must provide their
own table and shade.

-If you have any questions, please call Carol Gabbard 859-200-3080 or
Alice Jacobson 619-723-6769.

BCC Meeting

The next meeting will be Tuesday August 3 at 6pm.




